



March 7, 2017

Honorable Members of the West Allis Common Council City Hall West Allis, Wisconsin

**Dear Council Members:** 

I am herewith reappointing Mr. Rick Bassler as a member of the West Allis Fair Housing Board. His three-year term will expire on February 1, 2020.

Mr. Bassler has been a resident of West Allis for over 56 years, and he resides at 849 South 87th Street. He is married and has three children and two grandchildren. He is a West Allis Central H.S. graduate. Mr. Bassler is the Vice President of Amalgamated Transit Union Local 998.

Mr. Bassler is a lifelong member of St. Paul's Lutheran Church in West Allis.

Your confirmation of this reappointment will be appreciated by the undersigned.

Sincerely,

Dan Devine,

Mayor

DD:jfw

MYR\CMTES\BASSLER.FAIRHSNG